TechSafeSchools

A Project of Grassroots Environmental Education • a non-profit organization 184 Main Street • Port Washington • New York • 11050 • (516)883-0887 www.TechSafeSchools.org

Sample Document: Please do not copy or distribute

Date __ 2021

Name Position School System Street address City, State, Zip

Dear (name of school administrator),

At the request of a parent with a child in your school [district], I am writing to you about a rapidly emerging health and safety issue: the increasing amount of radiofrequency radiation (RFR) found in school environments and its impact on students, teachers and staff. A growing number of children and adults are experiencing symptoms related to radiation exposure, raising potential legal issues for the school.

Concern about RFR exposure is growing among medical professionals and public health experts because of three concurrent developments. First, the rapidly increasing proliferation of wireless technology in schools. Second, two recent government-funded studies have *proven* that prolonged exposure can cause cancer; other studies have demonstrated that exposure can trigger a host of neurological symptoms including headaches, loss of concentration, dizziness and nausea. And third, the Federal Appeals court in Washington DC has ordered the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) to review its 25-year old human exposure guidelines, taking into account new studies that show potential harm to children and the environment.

I am enclosing a Memorandum of Law from a group of highly respected attorneys which sets out the legal responsibility of school administrators to exercise prudent care regarding any possible hazard, and demonstrates that vendor assurances of safety that rely on outdated FCC guidelines may no longer provide a legal shield from liability. I urge you to share the Memorandum with your attorney. Our dual interest is in helping you protect the students, teachers and staff in your school and reducing the potential liability of your institution.

Our project website, www.TechSafeSchools.org, contains detailed technical information to help you reduce exposure in classrooms, reflecting the recommendations of the United States ADA Access Board, the U. S. Department of Labor and the American Academy of Pediatrics. Also, you will find links to abstracts from dozens of recently published, peer-reviewed scientific studies, which demonstrate the potential for serious biological harm from exposure to RFR at levels currently deemed safe by the federal government. **These studies unequivocally disprove**

the long-held theory that non-ionizing radiation is harmless, which has been the basis for the regulation of RFR in the United States for almost forty years.

We know that you share our belief that nothing is more important than the health and safety of our children, and we hope you will recognize the seriousness of this problem and immediately cease the implementation of any new wireless technology upgrades in your school while you take steps to consider and adopt safer technology alternatives.

Parents of the students under your care deserve not only the exceptional educational opportunities your school affords their children, but the peace of mind that comes from knowing that the school is taking all reasonable steps to protect students and staff from foreseeable risks to their safety. We look forward to working with you to eliminate those risks and provide a safe learning environment for everyone in your school.

Sincerely,

Douglas A. Wood

Director

The TechSafe Schools Project

TechSafeSchools is a project of Grassroots Environmental Education, an award-winning non-profit organization recognized by the Environmental Protection Agency for Excellence in Children's Environmental Health.